
 

 

 

10 September 2025 

 

 
 

 
 
Kia ora  
 
Official information Request: Request for Map of Affected Land for purpose of submission 

 
I am writing to you in response to your request received 15 August for the following information.  
 
I would like to make a submission on the Paper Road Access Bylaw 2025 but require a larger map 

showing the location of the road in context of the wider area, including Cape Palliser lighthouse.   

  

I have seen the location of the proposed restricted access in Appendix 12 of the Draft Bylaw (as 

shown below).  I have been unable to find legal descriptions of the land affected in any of your 

documents.  

  

Can you please provide me with the following information in order for me to prepare a submission.  I 

note that submissions close next Tuesday - can you please provide me with this information today so 

I have sufficient time to make a submission within the timeframe.  The information I request is: 

  

1.  The legal description  (including Lot and DP numbers and Record of Title references and landowner 

details) for all land parcels affected by the proposed bylaw; and 

2.  A map showing these land parcels. 

   

From my review the area of proposed restriction is wider than this area shown in Appendix 1 of the 

Draft Bylaw as it includes the land owned by DoC, Mātakitaki Trust, Jacquelyn L Middleton and 

Hairata N Tahona.  According to GRIP the land parcels. 

 

We have assessed your request under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 

1987 (LGOIMA). I have received information which is attached via One Drive – please click on the 

link: LGOIMA - Request for Map of Affected Land 

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information requests 

where possible. If this request is selected it will be published at https://swdc.govt.nz/lgoima-

proactive-release/, with your personal information removed.  

 
You have a right to request a review by the Ombudsman on this response. Further information about 
this process can be found on https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/what-ombudsman-can-
help/complaints-about-government-agencies/how-make-complaint or email 
info@ombudsman.parliament.nz  



 

 

 

Nāku noa, nā 

 

Matt Vins 

Manager, Governance and Business Operations 

Corporate Services 

 

 




